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               Fountain Medical Centre




     
            Patient Participation Group (PPG)       
Patients, Carers and Staff working together to develop and improve the Practice

MINUTES
	Date :
	9 December 2021

	Time :
	5:00pm

	Location :
	Fountain Medical Centre (FMC), Virtual via MS Teams

	Present – FMC

	Tracie Hutchinson (TH) 
- 
Managing Director
Dr S Henstock (SH)

Lindsey Ellis (LE)
-
Medical Secretary

	Guest(s)
	

	Present – Patients

	SI, SP and JH
Apologies sent by: SR
For confidentiality reasons patient names will not be shown on the minutes

	Minutes taken by:
	LE


	1 
	Welcome
TH welcomed everybody to the meeting.  TH wanted to catch up and let everybody know what has been happening this year.  
	

	2 
	Agenda for the Meeting
	

	
	TH confirmed that the Practice had given out proximately 30,000 COVID and Flu injections in 2021.  This is in addition to normal workload.  The majority of these have been done over a weekend.  It has been a great team effort across the Practice.
The meeting discussed the new variant and along with other practices in the locality we would be planning more clinics over the coming weeks. Potentially this could be mid-week operating from afternoon to evening. SI volunteered to help with the clinics.
All practice staff are carrying out twice weekly lateral flow tests to improve the level of safety.  TH and SH talked about Covid and how it has affected the staff at FMC.

SI asking whether we were now starting to mix appointments e.g., F2F appointments as well as telephone consultations.  TH confirming that FMC has always been open for F2F appointments and over the last 3 months these have increased to more than 80% F2F. 
SH confirming that some patients still preferred telephone consultations.  

TH talked about the Red Zone, explaining that this is used for patients who may have symptoms of COVID and is separate from the main entrance.  Patients enter the premises through a side door and are seen in two rooms only with the GPs wearing full PPE.  Rooms are cleaned thoroughly after each patient as per infection control and the patients leave through a separate door. This system is working well and makes it safer for staff and patients.  

Dr Paula Alba Mendez started in the Summer and Dr Tom Bradshaw started last week and they are both salaried GPs.  Nawal Khalid joined in May as a Physician Associate.  There was also a Pharmacy Technician, Kate Mangham, and a PCN, Mohammed Ravat, who have joined the Practice recently.
The Practice is hoping to change the loft space into a large office for the PCN to be based here. Christine Redfearn (PCN Podiatry) started her clinic this week and referrals are made via GPs.  Vascular checks, pulses and toenail/foot surgery are some of the services she offers. 
PCN Health Wellbeing staff were on site and other services such as smoking, counselling etc were coming back on site.
District Nurses are also wanting to start to attend a couple of days to deal with compression bandages on site.  At the moment these are carried out by some of our nurses.

The Practice is continuing to work closely with the PCN looking at different services we can offer, such as Specialist Diabetic Nurses (normally hospital based).  FMC already have two nurses who are prescribers, supplementary and specialist diabetic nurses and would work alongside the Specialist Diabetic Nurse.  All of the above would take pressure of the hospitals with their backlog of work.

Additional staff are being recruited for Care Navigation and also another Salaried GP/ Physician Associate.  
TH confirming that we are still not able to do spirometry and that these are now carried out at hospitals.

SI asking about funding and the NHS Central Pot re vaccinations, visits etc and whether the funding comes through straightaway.  TH confirmed that the funding comes through the PCN and there is a delay of about three months.  TH confirming that any money we have received has been reinvested into the Practice in recruitment additional staff. 

SP asking about how the staff were coping with the workloads.  TH said that everybody tried to support each other and be mindful that there has to be a good work life balance. But everyone is pulling together during this difficult time.
SH talking further about the Covid clinics and also talking about the frustrations that patients are experiencing.  SH talking about how hostile patients can be towards members of staff especially when the staff are giving so much.  SI talking about his experiences of participating at the Covid clinics.

JH talking about the excellent service she has received and thanked us.

SI mentioned he was interested in being trained as a vaccinator.  St James does the training and then it is signed off in a practice. TH to send him the link to the NHS England website.
Thank you for joining us.

Happy Christmas and a Happy New Year.
	

	3 
	Date and Time of Next PPG Meeting
TBC
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